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Wednesday, May 1, 2024

Presentation
President Sadie Donnell welcomed everyone to the annual spring membership meeting at 6:30 PM.  She introduced Dr. Nicholas Giudice who gave an overview of his research on autonomous vehicles and the unique needs of blind riders. He also briefly discussed robot guide dogs. A recording of his presentation will be available on our website in the Educational Corner.   

Business Meeting 
President Sadie Donnell called the meeting to order via Zoom at 7:34 PM on May 1, 2024. 
Roll call was taken and a quorum was confirmed. 

Attendance
Board members present:
Sadie Donnell, President; Pauline Lamontagne, Vice President; Merrill Barter, Treasurer; Ginger Kutsch, Secretary; and Directors Christina Brino, Roger Fuller, Linda Porelle, and Gil Whitmore. 

Members present: Carolyn Bebee, Jim Kutsch, Steve Lambert. 

February 7, 2024 Meeting Minutes
Ginger moved and Christina seconded a motion to accept the February board meeting minutes as distributed. The motion carried unanimously.  

Treasurer's Report 
Merrill gave a brief overview of the treasurer’s report. Sadie moved and Pauline seconded a motion to accept the treasurer’s report as presented. The motion carried unanimously.

Proposed Changes to the Constitution and Bylaws 
The proposed bylaw change to clarify that meetings may be held in person and/or by teleconference was not prepared in time for the spring membership meeting. Consideration of the proposed change will need to wait until the November membership meeting.

Standing Committee Updates
Ginger gave a brief overview of two projects that the advocacy team is currently working on. The first project is a poster called What Rideshare Drivers Need to Know About Guide Dogs. A brainstorming call about possible ways to promote the poster and help combat rideshare denials in Maine is planned for later this month. The second project is an etiquette sheet for health care providers. Linda offered to assist with the etiquette sheet and Sadie offered to reach out to her healthcare contacts.

Announcements
Christina shared that GDUI is seeking nominations for its three awards. Sadie reminded everyone to continue their efforts to help recruit O&M Specialists for the state of Maine. 

The next board meeting will be held Wednesday, August 7, 2024 at 6:30 PM via Zoom.

Adjournment
[bookmark: _Hlk158318174]Sadie moved and Christina seconded a motion for the meeting to be adjourned. The motion carried unanimously and the meeting closed at 7:48 PM. 
